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Representatives of the Davis Administration yesterday conducted a briefing with the MTA and Metropolitan Transportation Commission representatives to present the Administration’s budget proposal related to transportation.  The Administration requested MTA Board Chair John Fasana participate in the briefing.  The specific measures will be included in the Governor’s State Budget Proposal which to be released today.  The Administration asked for the briefing to garner support for the proposals prior to their consideration by the Legislature.

The proposal would shift funds between the Traffic Congestion Relief Fund (TCRF), the State Highway Account (SHA) and the State General Fund.  The proposals related to transportation are part of the Governor’s strategy to address the overall state deficit of $12 billion.

The TCRF was established by the Davis Administration in 1999 and established a $6 billion funding program for transportation over six years.  The program is funded by General Fund allocations in the first two years and the transfer of the sales tax on gasoline sales for the remainder of the program. The plan provides funds for specified projects, the STIP, street and road repair, and, public transit. The STIP and public transit portions of the plan were deferred last year due to the State’s fiscal condition.  The street and road repair funds were maintained although they were funded out of the State Highway Account rather than the TCRF.

The Administration’s budget proposal is based on two principles.  The first is that all projects in the Traffic Congestion Relief Plan and in the State Transportation Improvement Program will remain whole and on schedule.  The second is that the Administration’s proposal is a cash management proposal.  The specific elements of the proposal are as follows:

· A $672 million loan from the Traffic Congestion Relief Fund to the State General Fund.

· A $474 million loan from the State Highway Account to the Traffic Congestion Relief Fund at the end of Fiscal Year 03.

· At the end of Fiscal Year 03, the State Highway Account would have a balance of $100 million.

· Repayment to the State Highway Account, of the funds loaned in Fiscal Year 02 for street and road repair funding, will occur in Fiscal Year 04.

· The Administration will seek legislation to allow the State Highway Account to borrow funds from the General Fund.

· The Administration will seek legislation to assure repayment of loans as needed for project funding needs.

The Administration is requesting that agencies work with them and support their efforts to balance the state budget.  The Administration stressed its intention to protect the funding and scheduling of  transportation projects.   The Governor will release these proposals today and urges the MTA to consider these proposals and the efforts made to preserve project funding.  Chairman Fasana has indicated through Mr. Naylor that the MTA should consider the Administration’s proposals and work with them as the year progresses. 
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